

SOUTH CROSBY COUNCIL NOTES

The first regular meeting of the month was held Aug. 5 at the Municipal Office with all council members present.

Copies of the minutes of July 21 regular meeting and of special public meeting to consider zoning amendments were distributed to council members for their perusal and approved.

Business Arising:

- Will take no further action re request for donation towards the purchase of a wheelchair for William Ubdegrove until further information is received from Ontario March of Dimes

- no response from Canadian Red Cross re our request of break-down on rates for homemaker services

- moved that Cataraqui Region Conservation Authority be requested to consider a floating dock and six benches for Township Park

- following discussion re community centres and township owned buildings, clerk to write letter to chairman of each committee on Board and ask who holds an entrance key to each building

Policy and Procedures
 Committee to meet to discuss
 policies on road closings

- moved that proceedings to stop-up, close and sell portion of unopened road allowance as requested by Mr. Robert Curtis, be discontinued

that the Subdividers
Agreement between Township
of South Crosby and Mr.
Michael Meredith, upon
written approval from Robert
Scott, Solicitor, be signed
and executed

- discussion re condition of Davis Lock Road, past and present maintenance and repairs, road grants, etc. - Road Superintendent was instructed to see that

large stones on Davis Lock Road are removed and to do a study with regards to need for gravel

on Special In-Camera meeting regarding matter of concern at the Summer Playground Program - moved that the following recommendations be forwarded to the chairman of the Recreation Program:

1. Co-ordinator of the Summer Playground Program be appointed annually, by the Recreation Committee

2. The Chairman of Recreation, council member on Recreation Committee and the Co-ordinator of Summer Playground, act as committee for hiring employees for the Summer Playground

3. The Co-ordinator make a monthly report to Recreation Committee on the activities of the Summer Playground Program

Reeve, Deputy-Reeve and Council Member Wayne Sly are to act as a committee for hiring an employee to do some brushing and clearing at township park and they are to also investigate the placement of some fill at the park

- Road Voucher No. 14, in the amount of \$5,856.30 was accepted and paid

- Road Superintendent's report:

1. sign for the dump site is in place

2. the checker board sign and two corner signs for the Jones Falls Road will be put up within the next week

3. Work on Smiths Road has been completed and the dump road is almost completed

4. Work on the Bush Road should be completed towards the end of the week

5. ditching has been completed on Smiths Road alongside Dennison's barn, the culvert widened and gravel put on road. More work has to be done beside the cemetery

6. Some stumps and rock have been removed on the Wrights Road, do to some complaints that it was a dangerous corner

- Accounts in the amount of \$635.95 were accepted and paid

- moved that the council agree to proceed with stopping up, closing and selling of

portion of unopened road allowance as requested by Ruby Roantree

- following land severances were approved by council: 1. R.A. Howard Bus Service Ltd. B-337-86

2. C.N. Railway B-345-86 Miscellaneous items discussed: re fence being erected Cassall; by Mr. piled wood township on allowance, road in area of Sand Lake; and private property which needs cleaning up.

OASWT of Area Enjoy Social Event

or more members of Gananoque and area group the Ontario Association Superannuated Women Teachers enjoyed their annual and potluck dinner the summer home of Scott on & Mrs. Jim Past July 10th. president Mary Townsend said the grace after which Kathryn welcomed the group.

A highlight of the meal was the anniversary cake in honour of the Ontario group's formation 30 years

ago. Inscription on it also honoured Stella Cheetham, a member from Gananoque who was made a life member at the recent convention in Ottawa.

The only item of business was the handing over of the gavel to incoming president Nina Churchill.

The nominating committee presented the following slate of officers for 1986: Past Pres. Mary Townsend; Pres. Nina Churchill; 1st Vice - Doris Potter; Secretary - Margaret Courneya; Treasurer Lucille Strong; Head Telephone Com

Treasurer Lucille Strong;
Head Telephone Con. Kathryn Scott; Archevists
Rita Hollister, Ethlene Tye;
Reporter - Dorothy Dodds;
Insurance Convenor - Margaret
Jean Rowswell.

Doris Potter, district director, presented a certificate to Kathryn Scott for outstanding service. Kathryn has been a president of this group and is the very capable pianist.

Before the group left, a warm welcome was given to several newly retired teachers who were present for the first time.

The Township of South Crosby



NOTICE OF TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH CROSBY WASTE DISPOSAL SITE HOURS

Monday Wednesday Saturday

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 12:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Tone & Trim

JOIN US

MONDAYS & THURSDAYS

Starting SEPTEMBER 22

For 10 Weeks

For FUN & FITNESS

AEROBIC EXERCISE CLASSES 7:00pm to 8:00 pm

AEROBIC DANCE CLASSES 8:00 pm to 9:00 pm

at

RIDEAU DISTRICT H.S., ELGIN

\$45.00 for 20 Classes 60.00 for 40 Classes



OUR WIDE VARIETY OF PRODUCTS and SERVICES include

* GIFTS * GROCERIES * BABY CLOTHES *

* HEARING AID, WATCH and CALCULATOR BATTERIES *

* DRY CLEANING * and * 24 HOUR PHOTO-FINISHING SERVICES *

* LOTTO CENTRE FOR LOTTARIO and 6/49 *

359-5323

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 359-5323